Flick, Jared

From; Fran Swift <franswift@theparentingplace.net>

Sent: Friday, November 03, 2017 1:23 PM

To: Flick, Jared

Subject: Pre-booking request for November 16th Park Board Meeting
Categories: Red Category

Dear Jared Flick,

The Parenting Place Children’s Festival is held every August. The Children’s Festival is a fundraiser for us. The
proceeds go toward our free Parent Education and Support programs — classes, workshops, support groups,
play groups, individual parent education, and home visits.

The Children’s Festival is held on a Saturday in August. We would like to reserve the Myrick Park Main Shelter
for the day before the event, Friday, August 24, 2018 and Saturday, August 25™, 2018. Our second choice for
this event would be Friday, August 17" and Saturday, August 18"

The Children’s Festival is held on a Saturday morning from 9:00 AM — 12:00 PM. The price for a festival button
is $4.00in advance; 3 for $10.00; $5.00 on the day of the event. Children undér one do not need a button. At
the event we focus on offering fun, hands-on activities, games, crafts for children and families to enjoy
together.

This is a whole staff event with many, many volunteers helping us. | believe it is a special festival for La Crosse
that has as its mission to offer families and children a morning of simple and nourishing interaction.

Thank you.

Fran Swift, Event Contact
The Parenting Place
1500 Green Bay Street

La Crosse, WI 54601
608- 784-8125 Ext. 216



La Crosse Festivals, Inc.

P.O. Box 1716, La Crosse, Wi 54602-1716
Telephone 608-784-3378

11/6/2017

Board of Park Commissioners :

La Crosse Festivals, Inc. d/b/a Oktoberfest, USA, respectfully requests the use of Copeland Park for the
2018 celebration (more specifically, the Copeland Enclosed shelter and Copland Oktoberfest shelter).

As so expressed through our mission statement printed below, Oktoberfest is known as the Midwest's
largest German Fall festival extending Gemutlichkeit again in 2018 with four days of entertainment,
carnival rides, parades, live music, food and family fun.

The 58'" Oktoberfest celebration will be held Thursday September 27 through Sunday September 30",
We request your approval to pre-book both the Copeland Enclosed and Copland Oktoberfest shelters
(hereinafter referred to as " Northside Festgrounds™") from Saturday, September 22™ through Tuesday
October 2nd,to allow for set -up and clean-up.

Registration fees for any events specific to the Northside Festgrounds have yet to be determined, as the
Board of Directors continue to plan for this 4 day festival.

Thankyou for your consideration; please let me know if you have any questions regarding thisrequest.
We look forward to working with the City of La Crosse Parks,Recreation and Forestry Department in

2018.

Respectfully,

COW&W\'\ bl«_f-m.___ﬂ

Courtney Daniels
Operations Manager
La Crosse Festivals, Inc

" Oktoberfest, U.S.A., through a network of volunteers, preserves, promotes, represents,
and celebrates the values of our diverse heritage regionally and internationally. "



Walk to Cure Diabetes

Juvenile
Diabetes
Research
Foundation
International

dedicared to [inding a cure

Nov. 2, 2017

Patti Brown

La Crosse Parks and Recreation Dept.
400 La Crosse Street

La Crosse, WI 54601

Dear Board of Park Commissioners,

The Western Wisconsin Chapter of the Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation has
sponsored a fall Walk to Cure Diabetes for the last 16 years. Each year a group of local
volunteers made up of parents raising children with Type 1 diabetes has organized this
fundraiser at Myrick Park main shelter and in 2016 we had approximately 500 people
participate. The walk is a short 20-minute kid-friendly event and uses the trail past the
Nature Center. This is a family focused event open to the public and although our goal is
to raise funds for research we also have refreshments and activities (face painting, games,
crafts) for the attendees so they can socialize and spend a day sharing their experiences of
how they cope with this chronic disease. We do not charge any registration or participant
fee (registration is not required) and all participants are welcome at the event whether
they have raised money or not.

Year-to-year we have tried to keep our event the first Sunday in October and have
selected Sunday, October 7, 2018 as the target date for next year’s walk. We are
requesting use of the main shelter at Myrick Park. Our second choice would be Sunday,
October 14, 2018. In the past, we have started setting things up at 8:30 a.m. with
activities beginning at noon and the walk starting at 1:00 p.m. Refreshments are served
following the event and clean-up is completed by 5:00 p.m. Thank you for your help in
starting our planning for our next walk.

Sincerely,

Brad Quarberg

505 Losey Blvd. N

La Crosse, Wi 54601
(608) 769-0917
bquarberg@gmail.com



Flick, Jared

From: market manager <lacrossefarmersmarkets@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 07, 2017 11:25 AM

To: Flick, Jared; Gloede, Kerry

Subject: pre-booking Cameron Park for 2018 Farmers Market

Dear Park Board Commissioners,

We the La Crosse Farmers Market Association would like to reserve Cameron Park and the Cameron Park
Market Canopy for the 2018 Cameron Park Farmers Market .

Our season will run Fridays and Saturdays from Friday May 4th thru Saturday October 27th. Friday hours
reserved from 12pm until 8pm and Saturday hours reserved from 7am until 1pm covering twenty-six Fridays
and twenty-six Saturdays.

As in the past we would pay the Community event rate of 50% off, less sales tax, for the canopy. It is my
understanding the rate for the Canopy is $109 before tax.

In addition we would pay a flat sum of $500 for the use of the park covering all Fridays and Saturdays as
previously agreed upon.

I calculate this to be:
$109 x 52 x50% = $2834
+_500
TOTAL $3334

If these terms are agreeable to you it is my understanding that we do not need to attend the November 16th Park
Board Meeting and our payment is due by 1/31/18.

Thank you for your consideration,

Steve Fruechte
President, La Crosse Farmers Market Association
507-450-8300 cell

La Crosse Farmers Market Association
P.O. Box 1292

La Crosse, W1 54602

608-433-6708
lacrossefarmersmarkets@gmail.com




O Coulee Council On Addictions

Bridging the Gap Between Addiction and Recovery

November 7%, 2017

The Board of Park Commissioners
City Hall

400 La Crosse St.

La Crosse, W1 54601

RE: Home Run for Coulee Council on Addictions

Dear Board of Park Commissioners,

Coulee Council on Addictions is conjunction with the La Crosse Loggers respectfully requests the use of
Copeland Park Field to hold the 4™ annual “Home Run for Coulee Council”. This family centered
fundraising event consists of a 5k / 9k fun run walk as well as kids races along with warning track and the
bases inside the park. All proceeds of the event go to help Coulee Council combat the challenges created
by alcohol and other drug addIction in western Wisconsin. The La Crosse Park and Recreation
Department has partnered with this event for each of the last three years. It is our hope that this
relationship can continue to grow as we begin planning for our biggest turnout in year 4.

We are officially requesting the following:

e Use of Copeland Park field Friday, August 3" for pre-race set up and packet pick up from 5-7pm.

e Use of Copeland Park field Saturday, August 4" from 6am-1pm for the event and set up / clean
up. (The event itself will be held from 8am-11am)

e Use of 30’ of grass that connects the left field fence gate to Copeland Park Way for runners in
and out of the park.

e Flexibility in schedule. We are currently waiting for the Loggers schedule which has not arrived
as of the drafting of this letter (11.8.17). We typically run the face the first Saturday in August,
but we would like to request the ability to move the event date one Saturday in either direction
depending on outcome of scheduling. The date will be confirmed by the end of November 2017.

Coulee Council uses the sponsorships and registrations generated by this event to help the most in need
within our community. These funds are vital to the program efforts of that help thousands of people in
our city every year. | would like to take this opportunity to thank you in advance for your consideration
in this matter. Your partnership truly makes this event possible. Thank youl

Sincerely,

C)\Q—"‘-L“)Q HA V\COQK
Cheryl Hancock, Executive Director
Coulee Council on Addictions
608.784.4177

director@couleecouncil.org I.lVE UN'TED

921 West Ave. S La Crosse, WI*




O Coulee Council On Addictions

Bridging the Gap Between Addiction and Recovery

November 6, 2017

Organization Name: Coulee Council on Addictions, Inc.
Event Name: Turned Leaf Family Festival

Event Date: Saturday, September 29, 2018
Shelter/Park Requesting: Myrick Park

Information of Event: Turned Leaf Family Festival provides a healthy, safe alternative for those
wanting to celebrate during Oktoberfest in an alcohol free environment. It also promotes
community awareness about addiction and the recovering process. It |s a collaboration
between the area’s premier human services agencies and the La Crosse Park and Recreation

department.

The Turned Leaf Family Festival is free to all that attend and provides a reason to keep families
in the city of La Crosse during Oktoberfest.

We request the use of the main shelter on Friday September 28" for set up and Saturday
September 29th for the event itself.

The 2017 Turned Leaf Family Festival was a huge success with more than 400 individuals
attending.

We look forward to growing the event again this year and appreciate the Parks Department
support in previous years. Thank you.

Sincerely,

O\\—LF—‘KQ (A ACock

Cheryl Hancock, Executive Director

921 West Ave. S La Crosse, W[‘5460I - pl6082784-417 08-7 4—6302 cca@coulee’council.org




Flick, Jared

From: taylor@firstpreslax.org

Sent: Wednesday, November 08, 2017 11:12 AM
To: Flick, Jared

Subject; Community Even Pre-Book

First Presbyterian Church on behalf of the Coulee Region Prayer Consortium Rev. J Taylor Haley
233 West Ave S, La Crosse WI, 54601

608-784-4248

taylor@firstpreslax.org

EASTER SUNRISE SERVICE
April 1, 2018 5:30am until 7:30. This schedule includes set up and clean up.

Held at Grandad Bluff
The Coulee Region Prayer Consortium (CRPC) in an ecumenical group of pastors and congregations who offer events
that provide an opportunity to pray for our community and world. We have held thls event on Grandad Bluff for 3 or

more years. It is an event free and open to the public.

Based on the fee structure we would anticipate a fee of $125 given that our event fits the definition of “Community
Event — (50% of desighated fee).

Thank you for your consideration,

Rev. Dr. J. Taylor Haley



November 8, 2017

Africant American Mutual Assistance Network, Inc.-(AAMAN)
727 4" South o

La Crosse, Wisconsin 54601 | SOLTOR PROFT
E-Mail: aamancimlp@gmail.com \ - Rt
Web: nitp://aaman.us Phone: 608-519-2367

INCORFPORATED
2006

Dear Board of Commissioners:

As the CEO and Founder of AAMAN, it gives me immense pleasure to present this letter of request. This year
will be our fourth annual Citywide Juneteenth Celebration. Juneteenth is the oldest nationally celebrated
commemoration of the ending of slavery in the United States. From its Galveston, Texas origin in 1865, the
observance of June 19th as the African American Emancipation Day has spread across the US and beyond.

Today Juneteenth commemorates African American freedom and emphasizes education and achievement. It
is a day, a week, and in some areas a month marked with celebrations, guest speakers, picnics and family
gatherings. It is a time for reflection and rejoicing. It is a time for assessment, self-improvement and for
planning the future. Its growing popularity signifies a level of maturity and dignity in America long over due. In
cities across the country, people of all races, nationalities and religions are joining hands to truthfully
acknowledge a period in our history that shaped and continues to influence our society today. Sensitized to the
conditions and experiences of others, only then can we make significant and lasting improvements in our
society.

Last year was our third year hosting this event at the South Side Neighborhood Center and Poage Park on
Sunday, June 18, 2016 on Father's Day. Our Mayor, City Council, La Crosse County, Department of Human
Services, Parks and Recreation, Mayo, Gundersen Lutheran and the County Board co-sponsors this event
each year which helped curve cost.

Our Juneteenth Planning Committee has selected Saturday, September 22, 2018 for this and future
celebrations. We chose September 22nd for two reasons:
e One, the historically significant date of 9/22/1862, President Abraham Lincoin issued a preliminary
Emancipation Proclamation, declaring that as of January 1, 1863, all slaves in the rebellious states
“shall be then, thenceforward, and forever free.” This declaration leads to the Juneteenth Celebration
years later.
e Two, University and College student’s participation, their student clubs, organizations including Saint
Mary's University, UWL, Viterbo and WSU participation and encouragement of the university's
partnering with the Celebration as part of their mandated Constitution Day also held in September.

As always, this event is free and opened to the public of all age groups. We are requesting the South-Side
Neighborhood Center and Poage Park as our first choice. Our second choice is Black River Beach

Neighborhood Center.

Date requested is Saturday, September 22, 2018. The time is 12:00 noon to 5:00 p.m. Activities scheduled
are:

Basketball Tournament- (Sponsored by La Crosse Showtime Basketball- Troy Yarolimek)

Short Juneteenth Documentary- (Locally Produced)

Tour of local African-American Historical Sites and locations by the Historical Society

African Drummer Classes

Andrew Fischer Sweet Lou Barbeque-Food Truck

Local College’s and University’s Student Clubs and Organizations Presentations

City Fire, Police, Sheriff Departments, local City and Government Exhibits

Sincerely,

Cecll 74/&/;(&, Jr,



Brown, Patti

201

From: Jeffrey Copp <jeffrey.copp@isd300.k12.mn.us>
Sent: Tuesday, September 19, 2017 11:04 AM

To: Odegaard, Jason; Brown, Patti

Cc: Alex Vaver

Subject: Fwd: LCB Dates

Good morning: (Parks Division Folks)

The following dates for rehearsal & performance were set by the board on Sunday.

Please inform those who need to know.
Initial rehearsal May 29th. (at Central HS)

Rehearsal/concert dates: (At Riverside Fark or Rain Site)

N
JUNE 5/6, 12/13, 19/20 gﬁ— ootx\'\up’e‘" \5\3‘ g
JULY 11{12)17/1824/2

QN

AR 3\)\
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.,effrey Copp
Pre-K4 Elementary Principal

La Crescent-Hokah Schools

%] £

httos://www.facebook.com/isd300lancers

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This E-mail transmission may contain confidentiai
or legally privileged information intended for the individual or entity

named in the E-mail address. Use of enclosed information by any intended
recipient is limited to the purpose for which information was sent.
Unauthorized use, disclosure, or copying is strictly prohibited. If you

receive this E-mail transmission in error, please reply to the sender and

delete the message. Thank you. La Crescent-Hokah School District



Brown, Patti

From: Jeffrey Copp <jeffrey.copp@isd300.k12.mn.us>

Sent: Tuesday, September 19, 2017 2:04 PM

To: Joseph Beran; Brown, Patti; Odegaard, Jason; Alex Vaver; abbie@leitholdmusic.com
Subject: Date Correction: LCB 2018

The first July Date will be:
July 10 - Rehearsal at Central HS
July 11 - Concert at Riverside (or Central HS Rain site)

Thank you,
IC

Jeffrey Copp
Pre-K4 Elementary Principal
La Crescent-Hokah Schools

=]

hitps:/www.facebook.com/isd300lancers

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This E-mail transmission may contain confidential
or legally privileged information intended for the individual or entity

named in the E-mail address. Use of enclosed information by any intended
recipient is limited to the purpose for which information was sent.
Unauthorized use, disclosure, or copying is strictly prohibited. If you

receive this E-mail transmission in error, please reply to the sender and

delete the message. Thank you. La Crescent-Hokah School District



Flick, Jared

From: dave@theroseriverband.com

Sent: Wednesday, November 08, 2017 8:06 PM

To: Brown, Patti; 'grff@greatriverfolkfest.org'

Cc: Flick, Jared

Subject: RE: Annual Events 2018 La Crosse Parks and Recreat:on Department

Yikes... Nov 7th was yesterday? We want to be in again for the fourth stra!ght year down on the
Northside of Riverside Park Patti! Weekend before Labor Day, Aug 24-26tk.. We're good to pay you too,
though I would love it if the prices were held between years. It's still a struggle for us to hit B/E when
we're blessed with unpredictable Wi weather. I'm off of work tomorrow, I can help get you anything you
need.

-------- Original Message --------

Subject: Annual Events 2018 La Crosse Parks and Recreation Department
From: "Brown, Patti" <Brownp@cityoflacrosse.org>

Date: Wed, November 01, 2017 8:11 pm

To: "dave@theroseriverband.com' <dave@theroseriverband.com>,
"grff@greatriverfolkfest.org" <grff@greatriverfolkfest.org:

Cc: "Flick, Jared" <flickj@cityoflacrosse.org>

by

Hello Dave,
Event letter attached.
Attached is the informational letter for all fundraising events'in 2018.

If you have any questions please contact Jared Flick by Novernber 7th.
flickj@cityoflacrosse.org 608-789-7597

2

Patti Brown

Administrative Assistant

City of La Crosse Parks, Recreation & Forestry Dept
400 La Crosse Street, 1st Floor City Hall

La Crosse WI 54601

Phone: 608-789-7557

Fax: 608-789-7501

Email: brownp@cityoflacrosse.org




The Board of Park Commissioners
City Hall

400 La Crosse St.

La Crosse, WI. 54601

RE: Ugly Sweater Sk Walk / Run

Dear Board of Park Commissioners,

La Crosse Rotary After Hours Club (RAH) in conjunction with the Rotary Lights respectfully requests the
use of Myrick Park to hold the annual “Ugly Sweater SK”. This family centered fundraising event
consists of a Sk fun run walk along the jogging path from Myrick Park to Riverside Park under the

Rotary Lights. Proceeds of the event go to help build and maintain trails and natural habitat in and around
the Upper Hixon park in La Crosse. The La Crosse Park and Recreation Depastment has been a partner of
this event for each of the previous years and is crucial to us putting on a top-notch experience for
participants and their families. It is our hope that this relationship can continue to grow as we begin
planning for our biggest and best turnout in 2018.

We are officially requesting the following:

e Use of Myrick park for pre-race set up and packet pick up from Noon-4pm.

e Use of Myrick Park Saturday December 8th from 8am-8pm for the event and set up / clean up.
(The event itself will be held from 4pm-6pm)

e Use of the jogging paths for the race route from Myrick Park and finishing at Riverside Park

e Flexibility in schedule. We are currently waiting for the Rotary Lights schedule. We typically
run the race the 2nd Saturday in December but we would like to request the ability to move the
event date one Saturday in either direction depending on outcome of scheduling. The date will be
confirmed as soon as possible.

RAH has recently voted to commit up to $5,000 annually as well as 6 major volunteer efforts per year to
the maintenance and preservation of the area known as Upper Hixon Park and the surrounding prairie
lands. RAH uses the sponsorships and registrations generated by this event to help in those efforts.
These funds are vital to our ability to follow through on that commitment. Iv/ould like to take this
opportunity to thank you in advance for your consideration in this matter. Y cur partnership truly makes
this event possible. Thank You! ’

Sincerely,

Keith Lease

Ugly Sweater Steering Committee
608.304.9683
leasek@westerntc.edu
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WisCorps, Inc.
789 Myrick Park Dr.
La Crosse, W1 54601

Ph: (608) 782-2494
Fax: (608) 782-0606
Matthew Brantner

Executive Director
matt.brantner@wiscorps.org

Willie Bittner
Operations Director
willie.bittner@wiscorps.org

Stephanie Hanna
Education Manager
steph.hanna@wiscorps.org

Matt Gaworski
Program Manager
matt.gaworski@wiscorps.org

Chad DuChateau
Program Coordinator
chad.duchateau@wiscorps.org

Emily Post
Administrative Coordinator

staff@wiscorps,org

David Bashaw
Youth Services Coordinator
david.bashaw@wiscorps.org

Megan Walters
Youth Services Coordinator
megan.hamilton@wiscorps.org

Tammy Schmitz
Facility & Events Coordinator
tammy.schmitz@wiscorps.org

ﬂ facebook.com/wiscorps

WisCorps

11/9/2017

Patti Brown

Department of Parks, Recreation, and Forestry
400 La Crosse St.

La Crosse, WI 54601

Patty,

Here is the information for the 2018 River to Ridge Run/Walk for the Board of Park
Commissioners:

Contact: Matthew Brantner at 608-782-2494 or matt.brantner@wiscorps.org
Event: River to Ridge 5 Mile Run/Walk

1% Date: 5/19/18

Backup Date: 5/26/18

Time: 8:00 a.m. — 12:00 p.m. (Registration & cleanup included)

Park/Trails used: *please note that the trails are not shut down during this time, due to
the fact that the race passes by any given point on the trails very quickly.

Riverside Park Zone #3 (Bandsheli Area) Registration for the event will be at
Riverside Park in Zone #3. We will have a 10x10 tent set up for registration from 8:15
a.m. until race start at 9:00 a.m. Once the race staris, we will clear out the registration
area and we expect to be cleaned up here by 9:30 a.m. at the latest.

Marsh Trails and Hixon Forest Trails/Clearing:

The race will follow the original River to Ridge route from Riverside Park to the clearing
across from the National Weather Service Station using the marsh trails and the
Bicentennial Trail in Hixon Forest to the top of the bluff. A 20x40 tent, as well as smaller
10x10 tents will be pitched at the clearing for the finish line area.

The Event: The River to Ridge is an annual event to raise funds for WisCorps and to

showcase Hixon Forest trails. Participants enjoy live music and non-alcoholic
refreshments at the finish area at the bluff top clearing.

Registration Fees: $25 early bird, $30 before event, and $35 on the day of.

Let me know if you need more information for the a¢ienda. Thank you!

Matthew Brantner
Executive Director

WWW.WIiSCOrps.org



cowN
\ $
S ‘2

(o)
L]

s

¢ !
Rlario®

WisCorps, Inc.
789 Myrick Park Dr.
La Crosse, WI 54601

Ph: (608) 782-2494
Fax: (608) 782-0606
Matthew Brantner

Executive Director
matt.brantner@wiscorps.org

Willie Bittner
Operations Director
willie.bittner@wiscorps.org

Stephanie Hanna
Education Manager
steph.hanna@wiscorps.org

Matt Gaworski
Program Manager
matt.gaworski@ wiscorps.org

Chad DuChateau
Program Coordinator

chad.duchateau@wiscorps.org

WisCorps

Emily Post
Administrative Coordinator
staff@wiscorps.org

David Bashaw
Youth Services Coordinator
david.bashaw @wiscorps.org

Megan Walters
Youth Services Coordinator

megan.hamilton@wiscorps.org

Tammy Schmitz
Facility & Events Coordinator
tammy.schmitz@wiscorps.org

n facebook.com/wiscorps

11/9/2017

Patti Brown

Department of Parks, Recreation, and Forestry
400 La Crosse St.

La Crosse, WI 54601

Patty,

Here is the information for the 2018 Enchanted Forest for the Board of Park
Commissioners:

Contact: Matthew Brantner at 608-782-2494 or matt.brantner@wiscorps.org
Event: Enchanted Forest

1! Date: 10/20/18 (Saturday)

Backup Date: 10/21/18 (Sunday)

Time: 9:00 a.m. — 5:00 p.m. (cleanup included)

Area used: All of Myrick Park Center (Atrium, La Crosse Room, Marshview Room,
Discovery Room), barn, the 5 acres of land immediately adjacent to Myrick Park Center
currently under a use agreement between the City of La Crosse and WisCorps and the
Marsh Trail loop. The event will wrap up by 3:30 and cleanup of the atrium/grounds will
be completed by 5:00 p.m.

The Event: Enchanted Forest is a non-scary, trick-or-treat hike for families. Volunteers
dress up as fairytale creatures and hand out candy to participating children. The event
also includes live music by a children’s musician, magic performance, a petting farm,
and other forms of family entertainment. Popcorn and hot chocolate is also available to
participants at the end of the trick or treat course at no charge.

Registration Fees: $5 participating child, $3 per adult (pre-purchase)
$7 participating child, $4 per adult (day of event purchase)

Other Information:

e 2018 will be the 19" year of Enchanted Forest.

Let me know if you need more information for the agenda. Thank youl!

Matthew Brantner
Executive Director

WWW.WISCOrps.org
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WisCorps, Inc.

789 Myrick Park Dr.
La Crosse, WI 54601

Ph: (608) 782-2494
Fax: (608) 782-0606
Matthew Brantner

Executive Director
matt.brantner@wiscorps.org

Willie Bittner
Operations Director
willie.bittner@wiscorps.org

Stephanie Hanna
Education Manager
steph.hanna@wiscorps.org

Matt Gaworski
Program Manager
matt.gaworski@wiscorps.org

Chad DuChateau
Program Coordinator
chad.duchateau@wiscorps.org

Emily Post
Administrative Coordinator

staff@wiscorps.org

David Bashaw
Youth Services Coordinator
david.bashaw@wiscorps.org

Megan Walters
Youth Services Coordinator
megan.hamilton@wiscorps.org

Tammy Schmitz
Facility & Events Coordinator
tammy.schmitz@wiscorps.org

facebook.com/wiscorps

WisCorps

11/9/2017

Patti Brown

Department of Parks, Recreation, and Forestry
400 La Crosse St.

La Crosse, WI 54601

Patty,

Here is the information for the 2018 Great Pumpkin Chase for the Board of Park
Commissioners:

Contact: Matt Brantner at 608-782-2494 or matt.brantner@wiscorps.org
Event: Great Pumpkin Chase 5K Run/Walk

1% Date: 10/27/18

Backup Date: 10/28/18

Time: 9:00 a.m. — 11:30 a.m. (cleanup included)

Area Used: Upper Hixon Forest parking area/cul-du-sac and the trails described below.

Here’s the route description: The race starts on the nice wide Prairie Loop trail with a
gentle spacing climb for approximately 0.5 miles before turning onto BOB — a slightly
descending single track with ample twists, turns, and limited passing space before
dropping into Aby’s and a challenging climb back to Prairie Loop via Moonshine. Once
back on Prairie Loop, ample passing room is again available before hitting the water
station and dropping in on OB17 with a sharp descent before cutting over

to Buckthorn and winding to Mile #2 before entering the woods and making the short,
but steep climb up to La Crosse Ridge Loop. Once on La Crosse Ridge Loop, there's
less than 1 mile remaining on a wide grass trail with a gradual (and deceiving) climb to
the finish line. The faster runners finish in about 20 minutes while the slower paced
runners finish in about 1 hour. We typically wrap up the event at the finish area by 11:30
a.m.

The Event: The Great Pumpkin Chase 5K Run/Walk is an annual event by WisCorps to
raise funds for the organization and to showcase Hixon Forest trails. Approximately 250
participants run or walk in the event annually. The 2018 event will mark the 10" annual
Great Pumpkin Chase 5K Run/Walk for WisCorps.

Registration Fees: $20/$25 to register before the event day and $30 on the day of.

Let me know if you need more information for the agenda. Thank youl!

Matthew Brantner
Executive Director

WWW.WISCOrps.org



E.www.?riversbbbs.org

1 Big Brothers Big Sisters
of the 7 Rivers Region

Parks Board
400 La Crosse Street
La Crosse, Wi 54601

Dear Parks Board: -

‘1 write to request the usage of Cameron Park, Saturday, June 18! from 3:00 p.m. — 11:00 p.m.
for a Food Truck and Movie Night Event/Fundraiser. The fundraising aspect will mainly be from
sponsors and donations of sales from the food trucks. The event will be free of charge and open
to the public. There will be no fundraising or solicitation at the event save a small donation jar.
The event is to celebrate our Big Brothers and Big Slstere and prowde a quue and fun event to

the La Crosse Community. i

Would you please allow us to utilize Cameron Park for this event? It is a great location just a few
blocks from our offices. We'll work to have the canopy side Jay Street closed as it is for the
famers market to ensure proper use of the park.

Our mission is to provide children facing adversity with strong and enduririg, professionally
supported one-to-one relationships that change their lives for the better, forever. We accomplish

this mission largely through event sponsorships.

Please call us today at 608.782.2227 or email jlarsen@7riversbbbs.orqg if vou have any
guestions.,

Thank you, and we look forward to hearing from you!

Sincerely,

Jason Larsen
Executive Director
Big Brothers Big Sisters of the 7 Rivers Regicn

La Crosse County: 432 Division Street, La Crosse WI 54601 608-782-2227
51 E. 4th Street, Ste. 401, Winona MN 55987 507-452-2227

Donate. Volunteer. start

Winona County:




